
Linn County Commissioners adopt $215 million budget 

ALBANY — The Linn County Board of Commissioners adopt-

ed a $215,343,477 million budget for the 2021-22 fiscal year at 

its June 29 meeting.  

A budget of about $203 million had previously been approved 

by the Budget Committee headed up by chair Jennifer 

Stanaway, vice chair Kerry Johnsaon, Mellissa Barnard and the 

commissioners Roger Nyquist, Sherrie Sprenger and Will Tuck-

er.  

The new budget reflects $12.5 million in additional ARPA (the 

American Rescue Plan Act) funds awarded to the county after 

budget hearings and approval.  

A permanent tax rate of $1.2736 per $1,000 of property value 

was adopted as was the Law Enforcement Levy of $2.83 per 

$1,000 of property value.  

A 10-year levy of 19 cents per $1,000 of property value used to 

help build the Edward C. Allworth Veterans Home has been 

paid off.  

Also adopted the Extension Service District budget of 

$1,000,191 and a tax rate of 7 cents per $1,000 of property tax 

valuation.  

In other business, the commissioners: 

 Recognized Kim Grooms, who has retired after 24 years as 

the Linn County Veterans Services officer. She was pre-

sented with a plaque by Chairman Nyquist.  

 Amended a loan agreement with the Road Fund from $10 

million to purchase the former International Paper mill in 

Millersburg to $4 million due to a $6 million payment from 

the Oregon Department of Transportation. 

 Accepted a $200,000 grant from the state of Oregon for 

alcohol and drug services. 

 Approved an agreement with the Oregon Department of 

Transportation to assist with the operation of the Linn Shut-

tle, Sweet Home Dial-A-Bus and Lebanon Dial-A-Bus pro-

grams.  

 Approved an ODOT grant from the Special Transportation 

Funds program totaling almost $300,000 for the Lebanon 

and Sweet Home Dial-A-Bus programs, Linn Shuttle, COG 

Senior/Disability Services, Volunteer Caregivers, Oregon 

Mennonite Residential Services, Sunshine Industries Un-

limited and Albany Call-A-Ride.  

 Approved a new classification for a Communicable Disease 

Program Supervisor and approved an agreement with Ben-

ton County to provide a certified alcohol and drug counse-

lor to Benton clinics located in Linn County.  

 Approved the purchase of an above-ground steel fuel tank 

for the Road Department’s Sweet Home unit at a cost of 

$105,040. 

 Finalized the sale of the following county-owned proper-

ties: 3016 Main St., Sweet Home, $122,000 to Single Unit 

LLC; 33826 Totem Pole Road, Lebanon, $110,000 to Nich-

olas Chaney; 3 acres at intersection of I-5 and Grand Prairie 

Road, Albany, $35,000 by Single Unit LLC. 

 

 

Media contact: Alex Paul, Linn County Communications 

Officer, 541-967-3825 or email apaul@co.linn.or.us.  
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